
 
JEFFERSON COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION 

Minutes of Special Meeting of June 7, 2024 
 

Announcement for New Middle School in West Louisville  
 

Special Meeting of the Jefferson County Board of Education held at 18th Street and Broadway, 
Louisville, Kentucky on Tuesday, June 7, 2024, at 10:00 a.m. 

  
 
Due to the likelihood that a quorum of the Board would be assembled at the same event, the Chair of 
the Board of Education called a special meeting of the Board of Education to be held at 10:00 a.m. on 
Friday, June 7, 2024, at 18th Street and Broadway, Louisville, Kentucky. 
 
The purpose of this meeting was as follows: 
 
A special announcement between Jefferson County Public Schools and Molina Healthcare. 
  
Jefferson County Public Schools will build a new middle school on land donated by a healthcare 
company. A permanent building for Dr. J. Blaine Hudson Middle School will be going up at 18th and 
Broadway in West Louisville on the property donated by Passport by Molina Healthcare, a subsidiary of 
Molina Healthcare. Kentucky Governor Andy Beshear, Louisville Mayor Craig Greenberg, and Ryan 
Sadler, plan president of Passport by Molina Healthcare, joined JCPS Superintendent Dr. Marty Pollio at 
the announcement. 
 
No other business was conducted at this event besides the special announcement.  
 
 
 
 
 

 
              

                                                                                                                                                             
Dr. Corrie Shull                                                  Dr. Martin A. Pollio 
Chairman                                                            Superintendent/Secretary 

  

THESE ACTIONS, ALONG WITH THE AGENDA ITEMS, MAKE UP THE OFFICIAL 
MINUTES, WHICH ARE ON FILE IN THE OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY 


